in partnership with





«Add1»

«Add2»

«Add3»

«Add4»

«Add5»

«Add6»

«Add7»

Your ref:

My ref: H/JAB/2150239/01

Date: As postmark

Dear «sig1»

CALVERTON ROAD, ARNOLD PROPOSED ROAD HUMP AT EXISTING ZEBRA CROSSING - PUBLIC CONSULTATION

Via East Midlands Ltd, working on behalf of Nottinghamshire County Council, is proposing to install a 75mm high flat topped road hump at the existing zebra crossing on Calverton Road, Arnold. The existing zebra is located outside the Richard Bonington Primary School. The road hump will help to reduce the speed of traffic approaching the zebra and this will ensure that drivers have more time to stop for users of the crossing. The reduced speeds will make the crossing safer for pedestrians, especially for school children attending the adjacent school.

In addition to the road hump it is intended to upgrade the street lighting in the vicinity of the crossing, install new brighter zebra crossing beacon poles and install additional warning signs on the approach to the crossing. The extents of the zig-zag lines will not be altered by the scheme.

Before proceeding with this consultation, I wish to consider any further views of residents, businesses and organisations who may be interested in this matter. If your comments are in the form of an objection to the proposals and if they cannot be resolved, they will be reported through the County Council's procedures at the appropriate time.

Any observations on these proposals should reach me in writing, either by letter (address at bottom of letter) or email, by **2**nd **August 2021**.

Any details you provide may be shared with Nottinghamshire County Council as appropriate. If you'd like to find out more about how we use your data, please see our Privacy Notice: www.viaem.co.uk/privacy-notice-for-the-public/

Yours «sig2»

Jeff Burton

Senior Improvements Officer

Tel: 0115 9772505

Email: tmconsultation@viaem.co.uk